

CITY COUNCIL MEMO

2023-474

MEETING OF MARCH 21, 2023

TO: Mayor Jordan and City Council

THRU: Terry Gulley, Asst Public Works Director - Ops

FROM: Ross Jackson, Jr., Fleet Operations Superintendent

DATE:

SUBJECT: Purchase of one (1) Sweeper / Broom from The GW Van Keppel Co.

RECOMMENDATION:

COUNCIL APPROVES A RESOLUTION TO PURCHASE ONE (1) BROCE RCT350 SWEEPER / BROOM FOR A TOTAL PRICE OF \$66,877 PLUS APPLICABLE TAXES AND FREIGHT CHARGES FROM THE G.W. VAN KEPPAL COMPANY OFF STATE CONTRACT.

BACKGROUND:

Unit 88 is a 1998 Broce RJ350 Street Sweeper / Broom with 15/15 points.

DISCUSSION:

Fleet is able to purchase a 2023 Broce RCT350 Street Sweeper / Broom for \$66,877. We currently own another Broce RJ350 Sweeper / Broom and would like to replace it with a like unit. One is available off the state contract and can be delivered in a timely manner.

BUDGET/STAFF IMPACT:

The purchase of this equipment has been sufficiently budgeted for within the project and the replacement costs for the old unit have been fully collected.

Broce Broom / Sweeper was approved in the February 14th Equipment Committee.

ATTACHMENTS: SRF-Broce Broom (5), Quote Broce Broom